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MEASURE'S PURPOSE: 

Change the employer contribution for health insurance in those counties where the bids by the proposed carriers dictate a higher cost. 

PROVISION/MECHANICS: 

Would require the employer to increase their contribution in some areas of the state and would require them to make an additional contribution to cover part of family coverage, which is different that the current plan,  just in those areas where the carrier's bid was higher due to experience, distribution of medical providers or other reasons. While the provision refers to the "state contribution" the same requirements would effect all "employers" such as boards of education and local governments that made a contribution under the state group plan. 

FISCAL EXPLANATION:

In the current plan 3 counties have employer contribution that are $26 higher per month and 7 counties are $150 higher that the standard state rate. To require these counties supplement up to the standard rate for family overage would increase their contribution by $65 and $375 per month respectively. For each 100 employees in the first group an increased annual employer contribution of 78,000 would be required and for each 100 employees in the second group an increased employer contribution of $450,000 would be required. These projection are based on current plan cost and do not include the projected increase in group health insurance cost which will be bid this summer and as currently proposed will have significant plan changes.
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